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PACIFIC POWER & LIGHT COMPANY


In accordance with Washington Law (including without limitation RCW 80.28.050 and –060) and the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission’s (Commission) Rules & Regulations (including without limitation WAC 480-80-121), Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or Company) has filed with the Commission an original tariff schedule for electric service in the State of Washington.

Overview

The purpose of this filing is to revise the Company’s currently effective Schedule 98, Adjustment Associated with the Pacific Northwest Electric Power Planning and Conservation Act.  This schedule provides residential and certain other customers with a direct pass-through of monetary benefits received from the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) under the Residential Exchange Program pursuant to a Residential Purchase and Sale Agreement, Contract No. 11PB-12466 between PacifiCorp and BPA.  The Commission previously authorized the Company to implement a balancing account for tracking the receipt of benefits from BPA and the payment of benefits to customers under Schedule 98.  The balancing account may contain both positive and negative balances.  As of August 1, 2013, PacifiCorp  has a positive balance in the Washington balancing account in the amount of $671,571. This positive balance added to the $7,561,982 in annual benefits calculated for the FY 2014-15 rate period, in accordance with the 2011 REP settlement will result in an average BPA credit for Washington eligible customers of 0.422 cents per kWh.

The Company has designed a tariff so the BPA credit equals $7,897,768 annually. This equals the forecasted $7,561,982 plus half of the August 1, 2013 balance.  Attachment B shows the calculation of the Washington benefit. The credit is designed on an equal cents per kilowatt hour basis.  Attachment C shows the calculation of the Schedule 98 credits.  A typical residential customer using 1,300 kWh per month will receive an increased credit of $0.16 per month which represents an overall average increase of approximately 0.15%.
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